
AAFMP is: 

 A voice 

 A resource 

 A connector 

Representing over 1,600 

Registered Forest 

Management Professionals, we 

work on behalf of members to 

strengthen and grow the 

profession in Alberta, and on 

behalf of all Albertans as 

stewards of our forest 

ecosystems.  

Contact Us 

Our new location: 

 #320, 3203 93 Street 

Edmonton, AB T6N 0B2 

 Phone: 780-761-TREE (8733) 

 www.aafmp.ca  

 info@aafmp.ca 

 Office hours: Mon- Fri 

8:30am - 4:30pm 

The office will be closed 

December 25-January 1, 2018, 

and will be reopen January 2. 
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Presidents’ Message 
It is my deep honour and privilege 

to serve as your President, 

particularly during such a 

transformative time in the history of 

the Colleges. We are committed to 

ensuring that we communicate 

regularly as we move closer to 

Proclamation which will be the date 

that both Colleges cease operation 

and the new amalgamated 

organization, AAFMP becomes 

your new professional Association. Stay tuned, as we will share that date as 

soon as it is established. I thank you for committing your time to reading 

updates in our Newsletters, Member Notices, Facebook, website, Twitter and 

LinkedIn feeds. As always, your feedback on how we can improve our 

communications is both valued and welcomed! 

I would also like to thank those who attended the AAFMP Annual Conference 

and Joint AGM this past October. I was proud to see such outstanding turnout. 

Over 400 members, speakers, Ministers, and business partners attended our 

event which I believe is the largest turnout we have had in many years.  

On a personal note, I thank the staff for putting on an excellent event, 

recognizing that without their work and commitment, we would not have been 

able to deliver such professional and well-coordinated Conference and AGM. 

My observations were clearly shared by the vast majority of those who 

attended according to the results of our satisfaction survey summarized 

separately in the Newsletter.  

It was also rewarding that members understood and supported the need for 

the change in membership fees. Over 90% of you voted in favour of the fee 

adjustment. This will now enable AAFMP to complete the merge and focus on 
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Seasonôs Greetings 
and all the best in 2018! 



For Andrew Carpenter, working in the forestry industry 

means making a positive contribution to the sustainable 

use and protection of forest resources within Western 

Canada. As a natural resources management consultant, 

Carpenter spends each day working to remediate and 

reclaim forested areas impacted by industrial development. 

ñI work with the top three inches of soil in forest lands, and try to 

take into account what walks, grows, or flows over it,ò he says. 

ñThere are a lot of aspects that need to be considered, so my job 

is to look at the bigger picture. Every day, I work to put 

something back that can encourage ecosystem recovery after an 

industrial disturbance.ò 

Extraction processes can have a significant impact on 

forestsˈwellsites, access roads, pits, and pipelines can leave a 

lasting mark on ecosystems. By working with independent 

contractors like Carpenter who specialize in contaminated sites 

management, oil and gas companies are able to ensure reliable 

results. 

Since 1988, Carpenter has been carving out his niche in the 

forestry sector. As a graduate of the Forest Technologist 

program at the Maritime Forest Ranger School in New 

Brunswick, he was determined to find a career where he could 

enjoy fresh air and natural landscapes. 

ñI entered forest management because I love the outdoors and 

adventure. Itôs enabled me to enjoy the outdoors in areas across 

Alberta and British Columbia,ò he reflects. Since completing the 

Forest Technologist program, Carpenter has continually sought 

out opportunities to learn and grow in his role. After completing a 

Bachelor of Science in Natural Resources Management at the 

University of Northern British Columbia, he worked for several 

years as a silviculture forester in Slave Lake and on Vancouver 

Island before moving to Red Deer to begin working as a natural 

resources management consultant. 

ñThe need for this kind of work was growing, so I took a leap and 

started this new venture in natural resources consulting,ò he 

says. 

Now, as a registered professional forester in Alberta, British 

Columbia, and Saskatchewan, Carpenter travels across Western 

Canada, working to rehabilitate disturbed forestland sites. From 

identifying and removing contaminated soil for treatment or 

storage, to integrating natural vegetation to reclaim disrupted 

land, Carpenter and his team guide the development of solutions 

to remediate and reclaim natural areas. Itôs a role that requires 

constant learning, change and an openness to communicating; 

over the past three decades, Carpenter has come to recognize 

and appreciate the value of working in a team setting. 

ñCollaboration is necessary to get the right solutions identified 

and properly implemented,ò he says. ñThroughout my career, 

Iôve learned that thereôs a huge value in acknowledging that we 

are working in a larger, more complex system that requires the 

skills of many other specialists.ò 

From the initial site assessment to the implementation of 

recovery measures, Carpenter collaborates with industry 

professionals, including biologists, agrologists, and 

geoscientists, to identify problems, propose solutions, and 

ensure that the right actions are taken to reclaim and reforest 

land. Once a solution has been scoped out, he works from the 

field, guiding the management of both people and resources to 

implement proper measures. This often means working in 

remote areas, without access to cell reception, Wi-Fi, or other 

modern amenities for weeks at a time. Working in forestland 

reclamation and management requires a broad understanding of 

both the short and long term impact of industrial operations at 

the site level, as well as the implications these activities can 

have for the greater ecosystem. 

For Carpenter, critical thinking, planning, and logistics are key. 

Using these skills, he carefully manages the areas entrusted to 

him, rehabilitating developed forestlands for future generations 

to enjoy. 



Executive Directorõs Update 

The Year in Review 

As I reflect on 2017, I am amazed at how quickly the year has come and gone. 

2017 has certainly been a whirlwind of activity; learning about the organization 

and profession, assisting the Councils with their governance, understanding 

and reviewing the operations with a view to streamlining and leveraging 

efficiencies and building new relationships. So much has been accomplished 

over the last year and so much more is yet to come. I thought I would share 

with you some of the highlights from 2017: 

This past year has been my honour to assist in 

the transformation of the organization. I would 

like to thank the past and current council 

members, our members and key stakeholders 

for their support and to the staff for their 

dedication and hard work. 2018 is shaping up 

to be bolder and better! 

Month Highlights 

January  First Joint Council January 19 

 Re-engaged GoA at the Senior Administrative and 
Ministerial levels concerning status of revised 
legislation 

 Revised Agenda packages for CAPF/CAPFT/AAMFP 
Councils 

 Applied for FRIAA funding 

 Began planning annual Conference and AGM 

February  Consolidated payroll systems 

 Began planning Spring Regional Education Sessions 

 Met with Deputy Minister of Labour, Jeff Parr 

 Began financial health review 

 Development of Risk Register 

March  Met with Minister Carlier, Agriculture & Forestry 

 Met with Deputy Ministers Yee (Agriculture & 
Forestry), Corbould (ADM Blackwood) (Environment) 

 Began working with Labour staff on amended Act 

 Met with Executive Director of Metis Nation of 
Alberta 

 Consolidated IT and Phone systems 

 Delivered the first Quarterly Newsletter 

 U of A Graduation & Silver Ring Ceremony 

 Began looking for new office space 

 Developed Sponsorship Package 

 Held Exam Study Session 

April  Delivered the first two Regional Education sessions 
(Grande Prairie, Edson) 

 Began review of Bylaws and Policies 

 AWES AGM 

 NAIT Graduation & Silver Ring Ceremony 

 First Exam writing 

 Met with Minster Feehan, Indigenous Relations 

May  Delivered second two Regional Ed Sessions 
(Athabasca, Edmonton) 

 AAFMP Annual General Meeting 

 CIF Tech session – update on AAFMP 

 Review Strategic Plan in preparation for Annual 
Strategic Planning Session 

 Preparation for filing Year-End Financial Statements 

 Regulatory filings for AAFMP 

 Association of Chemical Profession of Alberta AGM 

 Secured new office location 

Month Highlights 

June  Met with Minister Marg McCuaig Boyd - 
Energy 

 Met with Executive Directors of 
Association of the Chemical Profession of 
Alberta, Alberta Society of Professional 
Biologists 

 Met with Alberta Forest Products 
Association  

 Delivered second Quarterly Newsletter 

July  Delivered the Strategic Planning Session 

 Met with APEGA CEO 

 Terms of Reference for new Council and 
Committees 

 Met with GoA on DFMP process 

August  Met with Alberta Land Surveyors 
Association CEO 

 Annual Financial Filings 

 Finalized Annual Report 

 Began CCP Audit (CAPF) 

Sept  Met with ASET CEO 

 Whitecourt Chamber of Commerce 

Oct  Annual conference and AGM 

 Reviewed delegate feedback  

 Third Quarterly Newsletter 

Nov  Study Session 

 Second Exam Writing 

 Preparation for move 

 Completed CCP Audit 

Dec  Moved to new building 

 Year-end Newsletter 

 Began preliminary assessment of online 
exam delivery 

 Royal Ascent received December 15 



Legislative Update 
Bill 25  

We are pleased to announce that Bill 25 – 

Regulated Forestry Profession Amendment 

Act has successfully passed three readings 

and Committee of the Whole, and has now 

received Royal Assent as of December 15, 

2017. The amended Act will enable both 

Colleges to become a single unified body, 

AAFMP, eliminating the need to run two 

separate Colleges. Over the coming 

months, the regulations will also be 

amended to align with 

the Act. From a 

governance 

perspective, a 

transitional Council 

will be determined, 

new standing 

Committees 

established with 

Terms of Reference 

and Bylaws and 

policies amended. 

This must all be in 

place prior to official 

Proclamation—the 

date of which, is not 

yet confirmed but 

expected to be in late 

summer 2018.  

Bill 31 

Better Deal for 

Consumers and 

Business (this 

includes amendments 

to the Veterinary 

Profession Act) – 

Second Reading in 

Progress.  

2017 AGM and 

Conference 

Highlight 

photos 

View the joint CAPFT 
& CAPF 2017 AGM 
Minutes 

http://www.assembly.ab.ca/pro/bills/20170302_1200_01_bsr.pdf
http://www.assembly.ab.ca/net/index.aspx?p=han&section=doc
http://www.assembly.ab.ca/net/index.aspx?p=han&section=doc
http://aafmp.ca/AAFMP/CAPFT%20&%20CAPF%20%20AGM%20Minutes%202017%20v4.pdf
http://aafmp.ca/AAFMP/CAPFT%20&%20CAPF%20%20AGM%20Minutes%202017%20v4.pdf
http://aafmp.ca/AAFMP/CAPFT%20&%20CAPF%20%20AGM%20Minutes%202017%20v4.pdf


2017 Annual Conference and AGM Satisfaction Survey Highlights 

 

Statistics 

95 responded which is statistically significant 

 

Breakdown by registration  

95% attended both days.  

 

Satisfaction 

 

 Summary: only 4% were dissatisfied which 

equates to 4 of the 95 delegates who completed 

the survey.  

 

 

Overall Elements 

 Summary: Sponsor displays, Keynote 

Speaker and AGM were well received.  

 Frequent comments were that delegates would 

have preferred an opportunity for Q&A with 

Ministers. 

 

Facility, Food, Beverage and AV 

 Summary: Delegates were very pleased with 

the Facility, Food, Beverage and AV.  

 Areas for improvement included better 

management of the buffet lines, parking and 

elevators to the 11
th
 floor. The Edmonton/

Calgary room did not receive positive reviews 

due to its configuration. 

 



 

Education Sessions 

 Summary: Overall, delegates were pleased 

with the session content and speakers. Many 

commented that they enjoyed the variety and the 

topics.   

 Some delegates expressed a desire to have an 

Oil and Gas session in 2018 which we will work 

on for 2018. Sessions should be repeated, and if 

there are full morning sessions, they should not 

occur on the same morning as the repeat 

sessions. 

 

 

Attendance 

 Summary: Delegates expressed a positive 

likelihood that they will attend again next year. 

 

 

Preferred Months 

 Summary: October is the most desirable 

month for the Conference and AGM with 

November and April nearly tied at second place. 

 

Summary of comments: 

Positive  

Areas for Improvement 

Well organized Very professional Like the variety 

Like to be in the same venue Loved the networking It really helped to have the Robert's Rules 
of Order expert 

Great that the support was there for the dues increase! 
Need to get to a stage where there is a unified vote, 
not a separate one for CAPF and CAPFT 

Very good job thanks you to 
all—I know it is a lot of work and 
effort. 

Like the break out areas they allowed 
members to select the information that 
pertained to their jobs. 

Keynote—inspirational and integrated some forestry 
related aspects to customize his talk. Fantastic! Great 
addition to the session 

 There was ample time for networking and I 
really liked that keep that aspect in mind 
when planning functions such as this.  

Parking could be better It was a bit costly The business meeting was a bit 
long. Look for opportunities to 
streamline this process and make 
it not so sterile. 

Would like to see shorter sessions so that one could take 
in more sessions as opposed to one or two. 

Keynote was a good speaker, but I 
would prefer a cheaper, more forestry 
focussed alternative. 

Overall it was ok. Stew and sandwiches were basic for 

lunches and could have been a bit better 

Would like two full days rather than a 

day and a half 

Snacks and beverages can be provided at coffee breaks  



new initiatives that deliver greater value to you and set up the 

organization for success for many years to come.  

We have successfully passed the third reading at the legislature 

and have received Royal Assent and await a Proclamation date 

in 2018! While this is a monumental accomplishment, the work 

has just begun. Throughout 2018, we will be busy working on 

Regulatory amendments that align with the amended Act, 

updating our Bylaws and our Policies and undertaking the 

operational, program and administrative changes necessary to 

bring both Colleges together under a single more efficient 

operation. 

Supporting our new direction, we have now officially moved. 

The new office location is in south Edmonton and provides us 

with more professional space, better boardroom and meeting 

facilities, easier access from outside of Edmonton, improved 

parking and an environment that that will help attract and retain 

employees. I look forward to hosting Council meetings at our 

own venue. A special thanks to Silvacom for their tremendous 

contributions in allowing us to use their boardroom for our Joint 

Council over the past few years.  

I also encourage you to listen to a recent podcast from 

YourForest, where Matthew Kristoff invited us to talk about the 

two Colleges and our merge under a single new organization, 

AAFMP. During the podcast, we talked about our history, 

shared our path forward and provided information about our 

obligations mandated through the Act and Regulation. This 

podcast is a great communication tool enabling timely 

information sharing with our members on topics of interest and I 

thank Matthew for extending to us the opportunity to 

communicate through this channel.  

I look forward to the coming year as Chair of the Joint Council 

and addressing issues and challenges as we become one 

Association for all members. I am confident given our talented, 

experienced and engaged Council and staff, we will overcome 

any obstacles in our path. 

I am always open to a conversation should you have any 

questions or concerns and I encourage you to contact me at 

any time on matters that are important to you.  

Thank you.  

 

Presidents’ Message continued 

Your Source for Association News 

Feature article 

We would like to publish a feature article in our Quarterly Newsletter. Our hope is that you, our members, will 

write and submit timely and relevant articles by the end of April, May, August, November so that we can 

publish your article and share it with your colleagues. Writing an article also counts toward your Continuing 

Competency Credits so itôs win-win all around. Please submit a 500 word max. article to wendyg@aafmp.ca.  

We have moved! 

We invite our members, business partners 
and stakeholders to drop by and see us! 

New address: Suite 320, 3203-93 Street  
Edmonton, AB T6N 0B2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Caribou Range Plan  

The Government of Alberta released the 

Made-in-Alberta draft caribou range plan on 

December 19. Additionally, they encourage 

all interested parties to submit feedback 

online and participate in public information 

sessions held in communities throughout 

caribou ranges. These sessions are 

scheduled for: 

 Feb. 20 Whitecourt 

 Feb. 22 Edmonton 

 Feb. 27 Cold Lake 

 March 1 Fort McMurray 

 March 6 High Level 

For more on the Plan: 

Alberta's Action on Caribou: Caribou Range 
Planning 

Albertaôs Draft Provincial Woodland 
Caribou Range Plan 

https://yourforestpodcast.com/episode-1/2017/12/14/18-the-forest-is-in-good-hands-with-ryan-hee
https://yourforestpodcast.com/episode-1/2017/12/14/18-the-forest-is-in-good-hands-with-ryan-hee
https://talkaep.alberta.ca/caribou-range-planning
https://talkaep.alberta.ca/caribou-range-planning
http://aep.alberta.ca/fish-wildlife/wildlife-management/caribou-range-planning/
http://aep.alberta.ca/fish-wildlife/wildlife-management/caribou-range-planning/

